Wingecarribee - A Coal Mining Free Shire

Our Ref: 5305/11 Contact: Mr Barry Arthur



22 April 2022

Moss Vale Plastics Recycling Facility Assessment Team
Department of Planning and Environment

Dear Sir / Madam

Re: Submission to the Moss Vale Plastics Recycling Facility (SSD-9409987)

Thank you for the opportunity to make a submission on the Moss Vale Plastics Recycling Facility, and thank you for the extension of time which has allow this matter to be considered by Council.

Please find attached Council's submission. This submission was considered at the Council meeting of 20 April 2022, and the following resolutions were passed by Council:

THAT:

- 1. The report on the proposed Moss Vale Plastics Recycling Facility be received for information.
- 2. Council endorse the submission to the Department of Planning and Environment on the Moss Vale Plastics Recycling Facility Environmental Impact Statement as contained in the attachment to this report.
- 3. Council oppose the proposed development in its current proposed location and until such time as important infrastructure gaps are either resolved, or there is certainty about the completion dates for the necessary infrastructure projects.
- 4. Council advise the Department of Planning and Environment that a further thorough and transparent review of matters of key concern (e.g. air quality, noise, and other health and amenity issues) is required before a final planning decision is made, in order, to address community concern.

If you require any further information on this matter please contact Council's Manager Environment and Sustainability, Mr Barry Arthur, on Phone: 4868 0852 during normal business hours.

Yours sincerely

Barry Arthur

Manager Environment and Sustainability

Ocivic Centre, Elizabeth St, Moss Vale, NSW 2577. PO Box 141, Moss Vale. t. (02) 4868 0888 f. (02) 4869 1203 e. mail@wsc.nsw.gov.au ABN 49 546 344 354

